From:
 Hamann

 Sent:
 02 June 2021 15:46

 To:
 Matthew Dempsey

Subject: PLANNING APPLICATION - for 69 Leverton St NW5 2NX. 2021/1428/P

Attachments: 210(02)05B Section A 250521.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Matthew Dempsey,

I am writing as you suggested re the proposed plans for my neighbours planned kitchen extension.

As I explained on the phone to you last week I am concerned that the proposed kitchen extension will cause a loss of light to my kitchen. More critically though for us as a family, is that against the party wall is a large mature and rather beautiful rose bush - even my neighbours at 69 agree with that...). This bush was planted by my eldest daughter Emma when we moved in 21 years ago. Three months after her planting it she travelled to a wedding in New Zealand and sadly was killed in a tragic accident. This now large bush, which is supported by the party wall, is therefore of considerable emotional value to my family... We are all very concerned that the knocking down of the party wall will kill it off.

As we have these 2 anxieties' we can't understand why the new supporting wall for their considerable development can't be built on their side of the party wall which would only result in the loss of roughly 3 inches on their current proposed scheme.

It may seem to some a rather trite matter but of course so not to us - my daughter was a brilliant scholar and had huge personal presence and lit up any room she went into and still very very missed.

We would like you and the Camden planning department to consider our plea carefully please.

With best wishes

Paul Hamann